Richmond Southeast Shoreline Area Community Advisory Group
FINAL Minutes of the Meeting April 13, 2006

Respectfully submitted by Tarnel Abbott
NEXT MEETING WILL BE THURSDAY May 11, 2006 at 6:30 p.m.

Members present:  Rick Alcarez, Eric Blum, Wendell Brunner, Ethel Dotson, David Kim, Steve Duran, Gayle McLaughlin, Iris Morris, Joe Robinson, Stephen Linsley, Pablo Munoz, Sherry Padget, Jean Rabovsky, Joe Robinson, JoAnn Tillman, Tarnel Abbott [note some members arrived after start of the meeting]
AGENDA REVIEW, APPROVAL OF MINUTES, ANNOUNCEMENTS

· Meeting called to order by Dr. Jean Rabovsky, Acting Chairperson.

· No corrections or objections to February minutes, but lack of a quorum meant no approval [retuned to this later when more members arrived see below*]

· Secretary Tarnel Abbott announced that Dan Schwab and Arnie Kassendorf would not be at the meeting

· Dr. Jean Rabovsky inquired about two letters which had been sent to Barbara Cook (with many cc’s), one dated March 23, 2006 under the signature of Whitney Dotson, the other dated April 4, 2006 under signature of Dr. Jean Rabovsky. Barbara Cook responded that she had received both letters and that a response from the Department of substances Control (DTSC) would be forthcoming. 

STATUS REPORT FOR SITE ACTIVITIES
· Barbara Cook showed a new map with an outline of  the area the CAG is  responsible for, explained that there are other nearby sites not within the jurisdiction of the CAG. Barbara Cook presented DTSC Status Report Update, South Richmond Shoreline Sites April 13, 2006. [see Barbara Cook’s  April report available at DTSC’s web page :  http://www.dtsc.ca.gov/  click on Zeneca/Campus Bay Site (formerly Stauffer Chemical) then link under the header Hot Topics]
· Questions from CAG
Pablo Munoz: What is the status of Meeker Slough?

Barbara Cook: It is in the process of remediation by UC 
Sherry Padget: Richmond Redevelopment Agency owns the property on the Marina Bay side of Meeker Slough [where the trail is].

Barbara Cook: Fencing and posting signs issues, EBRPD has a lot of influence, problem with individual in neighborhood who feeds feral cats, there may be repercussions.

Pablo Munoz: will work with homeowner’s association to gain support—BCDC (Bay Conservation & Development Commission) has jurisdiction of the area although City of Richmond maintains it.

Tarnel Abbott:  Access trail from S. 51st St. problems:  Before bridge there is a gate which is not locked which opens onto cinder path in marsh, also there is a barrel in the marsh on the left side of the bridge
Barbara Cook: Will get them to put lock on gate-there’s lots of things in the marsh, barrels, shopping carts…

Tarnel Abbott: concerned that water from the upper and/or lower lagoons is entering storm drain at S. 51st St.  –water observed coming off the site and flowing into a storm drain at 51st St.  Water in upper (?) lagoon visible from Bay Trail
Barbara Cook: Could be from a ditch around the lagoons-will have a look

Sherry Padget:  Is there an update on Making Waves?

Barbara Cook: DHS dust sampling …report late May

[?]  Harbor Site-report 

Sherry Padget:  Preliminary information has indicated possible problem for children in the same neighborhood where I work-right across the street

Barbara Cook: DHS (California Department of Health Services) and DTSC have determined that it is not a public health issue for the children attending classes.

Gayle McLaughlin: Re Westshore, have you received fax from law firm?

Barbara Cook: Received last night.
Gayle McLaughlin: Could you review it in time for next city council meeting, next Tuesday?

Barbara Cook: Yes

David Kim: At end of March there was a gas leak at U.C. Field Station, have repairs been completed? 

Greg (UC representative): Don’t know, have had trouble getting hold of them [PG &E].

Dr. Jean Rabovsky: Re: Making Waves and the DHS dust sampling report-are you satisfied with the protocol, in particular Table 3 of the report lists maximum levels and the footnote indicates the data were obtained from Levine Fricke   given that there have been questions about the validity of Levine Fricke data?

Barbara Cook: I am satisfied.

Tarnel Abbott: Re Meeker Beach, the area where the search for barrels was conducted is quite small, are you going to extend the search for barrels?

Barbara Cook:  Rick Alcarez and I will get together on that.
Tarnel Abbott:  Little cylinders at the beach and in the area where search for barrels was done—have they ever been tested--?

*APPROVAL OF MINUTES
· As enough members had arrived for a quorum minutes for February and March were approved

· Problem of ongoing lack of quorum and inability of CAG to conduct business was discussed

Joe Robinson: Dan Schwab is working on language for bylaws amendment

Tarnel Abbott: Propose a temporary measure of simple majority of those present until bylaws committee comes forward with proposal

Sherry Padget:  amend it so that 40% of current members (which currently would be 9 members) make a quorum

Dr. Wendell Brunner: Propose quorum be 50 % of total membership, (which currently would be 12 members), if bylaws committee has better language then we can change.

Dr. Brunner’s proposal was made into a motion and passed unanimously
TOXICS COMMITTEE REPORT

· Dr. Jean Rabovsky’s report:
“Toxics Committee Summary for CAG Meeting, 13 April 2006

Introductory remarks

Next ToxCom meeting – 20 April 2006 (Thursday), Richmond Public Library, Community Room, 7-9 PM [325 Civic Center Plaza, Richmond ]–all welcome to attend

See information packet [for]

Final minutes for ToxCom meeting on 02/16/06.


Minutes for 03/16 meeting have not been approved

List of resources for toxicity information – was it made available at the last meeting, does the CAG want this list

Summary of meeting with Cherokee on 06 March 20.  See Minutes of 02/16/06.  
Purpose – dialog, at request of Cherokee, initial communication between CS and BARRD, Well attended, article in Berkeley Planet (03/10/06), discussion initiated by CS, participation by all, basically to inform about issues not understood by CS.  Major result – CS understands there is a broad community involvement, no one person is responsible for articulating opinions, all are involved and intelligent. 

Letter to DTSC on Public Participation.  Discussed at last CAG meeting but lack of quorum precluded a vote.  Decision was to allow the ToxCom to proceed and discuss final letter with Whitney.  Letter sent on 23 March 2006 to Barbara Cook and cc'd through e-mail to recipients.  CAG members w/o e-mail should have received thru s-mail.

Letter to DTSC on Signs/Fences.  ToxCom concerned about lack of warning signs around the site and protective fence at Meeker Slough.  Letter written by ToxCom over signature of ToxCom chairperson and with approval of CAG chairperson.  Paper copy to B. Cook on 04 April and e-mailed cc's copied on 04/06.”

Dr. Jean Rabovsky: letter of March 23 is about status of remaining environmental process-issue of effective public participation process-request to see the dialogue which occurred (and continues to occur) between the different agencies

Joe Robinson:Where are we now in the process, where are we going, what chance of public participation remains?

Dr. Jean Rabovsky: Letter of April 4, 2006, community has been asking for signs and fences for more than a year-of all the issues before us, this should be the simplest: Signs, fences, maps.

JoAnn Tillman: Department of Fish & Game should be included

ERIC Blum: CAG awaits DTSC response

PUBLIC COMMENT

Claudette Begin: Can we have copies of the letters sent to DTSC and the DTSC response? The public should have copies.
Dianne Fowler:  DTSC Considers letters official documents, will not release to public until DTSC response is issued.  CAG can make copies available to public but DTSC cannot.

Claudette Begin: What about CAG minutes?

General discussion ensued- outcome:  once approved, the minutes can be shared with the public, approved minutes are posted on the Richmond Field Station website, Tarnel Abbott will send them for posting on community member Soula Culver’s website: (www.soula.org/zeneca/), approved minutes will be made available for the public at the CAG meetings.
Carolyn Graves: has asked for minutes before.

Linda Grant: Concern about people in neighborhood with cancer, wants to know what is a cancer cluster

Sherry Padget: referred her to Rubi Orozco (in audience) of DHS

Michael Esposito: “Acceptable risk level” doesn’t hold for everyone, some people are more vulnerable-short term may be ok but may not be ok for progeny.

JoaAnn Tillman: 10 family members have died, my reason for being on the CAG is because I am seeking financial restitution for those who have become ill because of exposure-they should pay just as they paid the Stauffer Chemical workers. The refineries also cause cancer clusters-Working with the NAACP and other organizations.  Other communities have suffered similar treatment.
Gayle McLaughlin: Will DTSC provide copies of draft minutes?
Nancy Cook:  Will make 30 copies of final, approved minutes available, at next meeting will make February and March minutes available.

LEGISLATIVE UPDATE

Peter Weiner, attorney for Bay Area Residents for Responsible Development discussed two Assembly Bills: AB 2092 introduced by Assembly Member Loni Hancock and AB 2144  introduced by Assembly Member Montanez.  
· AB 2092 Hancock- Hazardous substance release: Vapor intrusion –would require Water boards, DTSC and local jurisdictions to map and catalog hazardous sites throughout the state –to get different entities to cooperate and promote consistency in response

· AB 2092 Montanez- amends water code relating to hazardous materials-requires water boards to have more public participation-last year similar bill was vehemently opposed by the development industry—Last year the State Water Board told the regional water boards that they needed to do more public participation process. 
CAG DISCUSSION

Tarnel Abbott: What is the status of the two bills now?

Peter Weiner: They will be heard in Committee on April 21 (or 22?) , the CAG should  consider  sending letters of support for  the bills to Assembly Members Hancock and Montanez.
Dr. Wendell Brunner:  Cag should endorse the bills.

Sherry Padget: Concur-move it to Committee on Toxics to write  as they meet next week, for chairperson Whitney Dotson to sign.

Eric Blum: Motion to endorse AB2092 Hancock and AB 2144 Montanez

Motion seconded and passed unanimously

Gayle McLaughlin: Motion to have To Committee on Toxics to write the letters for chairperson Whitney Dotson to sign.

Motion seconded and passed unanimously

JoAnn Tillman:  members of the community should start questioning about  their own medical records, some agencies do not keep longer then 20 years.

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE
· Gayle McLaughlin reported as interim chair person:
Membership committee report:
“The membership committee met on April 5th.  Gayle, Tarnel, and Ethel were in attendance.  Rick Alcarez was unable to attend this meeting and also informed us that he was not wanting to be in the role of chair.  In the interim while we work out details/role of the committee, I agreed to be chair. .

The committee discussed different ways to proceed with bringing in new members of the CAG.    

Different ways to proceed

1. We can advertise for all open seats in the CAG.   (Problems associated with this include:  cost of advertising, need a media point person to compile and put out information to the media, as well as receive calls/emails and send out CAG membership application to interested parties).

2. Each CAG member becomes a “good will ambassador” and puts out the word via each of own outreach channels to let people know the available seats and the category we are seeking to fill.  

At present, there is no one on the membership committee who can take on the role a “media point person.”  I am willing to remain chair of the membership committee, but my role must be limited.  No one else on the committee has indicated that they have time  to play a role with regard to noticing the media and connecting up new potential members with applications.

As interim chair, this is all I can agree to do:

1. Membership applications can come to the membership committee via my fax number.

2. I will review, along with other members of the committee, all applications and make recommendations to the larger CAG.

3. Make reports of the membership committee to the larger CAG.

Other ideas that came up during the membership meeting were:

· DTSC should take on the role of advertising available seats and have them coordinate the application process and then fax them to the membership committee for review.

· Request that the by-laws committee re-examine the rule about needing a quorum of the CAG before decisions can be made.

Current status of membership

Confirmed resignations (with affiliation)

Celeste Crystal (Citizen/civic group)

Josh Genser  (local business)

Malcolm Lubliner (Richmond Annex)

Alice Gathago  (Environmental Organization)

There are potentially two more resignations (as of yet unconfirmed).

The committee currently has 5 applications on hand for review.

At this point, we need the larger CAG group to weigh in on this…and decide which is the direction we want to pursue for bringing in new members of the CAG.

Thank you,

Gayle McLaughlin

Interim Chair, CAG Membership Committee”
CAG DISCUSSION

Sherry Padget: Hope that we can turn to DTSC for help in advertising the openings
Ethel Dotson: [according to DTSC’s] Public Participation Manual we have to go to DTSC to advertise 

Pablo Munoz:  We should take our time-

?  Bylaws: if some one from one category not available, we can substitute someone else???

Sherry Padget: We should take our time

Steve Duran: Ask DTSC to send application forms to all CAG members

Gayle McLaughlin: Will DTSC Advertise, accept applications? 

Diane Fowler: Will not do legal notice unless Cheorkee pays for it- DTSC will do the other things asked-will include notice in the mailing

Ethel Dotson: All people who applied before should be notified

JoAnn Tillman: Community notices can be placed free in newspapers

Eric Blum: Do we need a notice in the newspaper? Isn’t this going to happen again and again?

Ethel Dotson: Look at [DTSC’s] Public Participation Manual

Sherry Padget: Ask Cherokee to pay for legal notice

Jo Ann Tillman: Committee should be ethnically represented
Pablo Munoz:  New people moving into Marina Bay –they should be made aware

Ethel Dotson: Michele Mylan, representative for Assembly Member Loni Hancock-history of membership

Sherry Padget: Put prior applicants back in the poolwith new applicants

Gayle McLaughlin:  There should be a time-frame-a deadline--

In January CAG decided that members who missed more than a ertain number of meetings would be dropped from CAG-

Is CAG bound by exact rules of public participation that DTSC is?

Dianne Fowler:  The original number of  CAG members was arbitrary—maybe you do not need another 86 applicants, maybe you need to look at what you need on the CAG

Eric Blum: Have applications available  at the meetings, get applications to each CAG member

Gayle McLaughlin: Application process open now

Pablo Munoz and JoAnn Tillman volunteered to join membership committee

Sherry Padget: Motion to have DTSC get Cherokee to pay for legal notice, and DTSC to have media point person to work on it

Motion seconded and passed with 3 opposed

NEW BUSINESS

· Sherry Padget, Tarnel Abbott & David Kim met with UC representatives, EH &S 

Sherry Padget reported that discussion on need for signs, fencing and maps

· Dr. Brunner urged CAG to attend a DTSC training

Saturday June 3, 2006 was agreed upon – approximately 2 hours-location to be announced

PUBLIC COMMENT

Juan Reardon:  Concern about issue of quorum [was informed of decision earlier in meeting whereby quorum is now 50% of current membership, 12 members)

Also concerned about membership replacement-deadline end of May would seem appropriate- people who want to slow the CAG down will be happy

Paul Kilkenny: Concern about development of the site, reminded CAG of the proposal to build three multistory buildings -that it should be off the table-

Meeting adjourned approximately 9:30 p.m.
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